San Francisco HIV Prevention Planning Council (HPPC)

Co-Chairs Report

September 9, 2010
Announcements:

Follow-up:  A question was raised at the June HPPC meeting regarding the number of HPS staff present at Steering, on Committees, and at other HPS meetings.  It is important to note that staff do not get to vote at Steering, and on Committees they share one vote.  The HPS Staff present at meetings, each represent a different role.  For example, Tracey as ex-officio provides history and clarification on governing policies and Eileen is the staff person who works directly with Co-chairs and oversees Community Planning.
HPPC Email list:  The HPPC mail list is only to be used for HPPC related mailings, HIV prevention updates & notifications, and job postings. The mail list is not to be used for personal response to announcements, personal notes to members, or other personal business.  If you are uncertain about whether or not something should be sent to the whole Council, please contact Eileen at eileen.loughran@sfdph.org and she will discuss with Co-Chairs. 
HPPC Presentations:  We strive to have HPPC presentations available on the website, prior to the Council meetings.  When scheduling presentations, we inform presenters of the “HPPC Guidelines for Presenters”.  We post presentations on the website prior to meetings when they are available, otherwise we post the day following the meeting. We also have a binder at the front desk at 25 Van Ness Ave, 5th floor that contains agendas and presentations for people without computer access.
Leaving Early/Arriving Late:

Please note that monthly HPPC meetings are scheduled from 3-6 pm.  In order to have input from all of the members, we ask that you attend the full meeting. We understand that sometimes life circumstances arise that make it necessary to arrive late or leave early. In these situations we ask that you either notify Betty Chan Lew, or make an announcement at the beginning of the meeting. 

Reminder:  The Co-chairs want to remind members that they must limit their questions to two.  If a member has additional questions he/she can get back on the list.  It is important to share the floor with all members that may have questions.  We appreciate your cooperation with this matter.

Reminder:  Please remember to use the serving utensils for the food at Council and committee meetings. 
Reminder:  Please remember to clean up the area around your seats.  There are recycling bins for soda cans and paper products available by the kitchen.

Resignation:  Tom Kennedy has resigned from the HPPC after six years of service.  He has given a lot of time and dedication to the Council and committees.  Tom was an active member on last year’s Membership Committee and this year on Bylaws, Policies, & Procedures Committee. We will miss his insight and contributions to the HPPC.  We wish him the best in his future endeavors. 
Rules of Respectful Engagement:  The Rules of Respectful Engagement are posted on the wall.  Please note that these Rules apply to members, guests, staff, and public.
Schedule Change:  The November HPPC meeting falls on the Veteran’s day holiday, therefore the meeting will be held on November 4th from 3:00-6:00 PM.  This will be the regular November HPPC meeting and therefore, a missed meeting will count as an absence.  If there are concerns with this, please contact Eileen at Eileen.loughran@sfdph.org and she will share with Co-chairs.
Service Dogs:  Service animals are allowed at the Quaker Meeting Place.  Please help maintain a pleasant and safe environment for all HPPC members and guests by observing the following behavioral guidelines for your service animal.  Keep your service animal with you and under your control at all times, keep your animal on the floor or on your person at all times, and away from food or where members are eating.  We need to be mindful that everyone has different experiences with dogs, and we want to create a safe and comfortable environment for everyone.  If you have any questions, please contact Eileen at eileen.loughran@sfdph.org.
3x5 Comment Cards:  Please remember that that the 3x5 comment cards are for questions or clarification regarding presentations or discussions that happen during meetings.  The cards were originally introduced as a mechanism to get increased participation from members that are more reserved or shy about speaking out.  Lately, some cards have been received that express concerns that are process related. Please note that for any comments about group process or Council dynamics should be included in the process evaluation form for the evaluation group to analyze.
Update on City, State, and Federal issues:
Mayor’s Hepatitis C Task Force:  The Task Force committees are in the midst of finalizing their draft recommendations for presentation to and approval by the full membership. The goal is to have a final document providing recommendations to the Mayor for addressing hepatitis C in San Francisco by December 2010. At the upcoming meeting the Task Force will hear a presentation from Tom Waddell Health Center about hepatitis C issues faced by homeless and marginally housed patients and will vote on the draft recommendations of the Prevention, Education, Awareness & Testing Committee.  The next Task Force meeting is scheduled for Monday, September 13 from 5:30-7:30 p.m. at 25 Van Ness Avenue, Suite 330A.
Committee Updates:
Bylaws, Policies & Procedures Committee:  The Committee met on August 18, and continued discussing the Policies & Procedures, specifically focusing on issues related to attendance.  The committee also debriefed the presentation to the Council on August 12th, focusing on what worked well and what could be improved for future presentations.  The committee reviewed their timeline for the year, and will need to continue on in 2011 if approved by Co-chairs.  The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, September 15th from 3:00-5:00 p.m. in Suite 330B.
Community Education & Engagement Committee (CEEC):  The Committee met on Tuesday, September 7th and continued to plan the October HPPC “On the Road” Meeting.  Details coming soon regarding location, content of presentations by panelists, and small group activity.  Also, the group continued discussing and organizing the November Community Forum which will focus on the Trans Male Community who have Sex with Men (TMSM).  Lastly, the members voted and approved the CEE update/power point presentation for the Full Council meeting on October 14th.  The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, October 5th from 3:00-5:00 p.m. in Suite 70 (Basement).
Membership Committee:  The Membership Committee along with two community members and former HPPC members have been working on new member recruitment.  This includes reviewing applications (the deadline was August 12th) and interviewing candidates.  The committee received 20 applications. Applicants are currently being interviewed by committee members including 2 community members, David Diaz and Barbara Adler.  The Committee will recommend new member appointments, keeping in mind the gaps and priorities already set forth which are currently:  Gay males or Males who have Sex with Males (MSM), People living with HIV, Asian/Pacific Islanders, Native Americans, Injection drug users (IDU), Males who have Sex with Males (MSM) – Intravenous Drug User (IDU) and Youth under the age of 25, at the next Membership Committee meeting on Tuesday, September 14th from 3:00-4:30 p.m. in Suite 330A.
Points of Integration (POI) Committee:  The Committee met on Monday, August 2 and will not meet again until after the council meeting.  The committee completed discussion on Community Viral Load (CVL), and voted & approved a statement on CVL. The group has not finalized next steps for the document but shared it with Council Co-chairs and HPPC steering committee. The group will discuss the document at the next meeting at the request of the steering committee to ensure that all information is consistent.  The Committee will also have a discussion on HIV and Aging at the September 13th meeting. POI is scheduled to give their end of year presentation in November.  The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, September 13th (2nd Monday), from 2:00-4:00 p.m. in Suite 330A.
Comments from 3x5 cards received at August 12th HPPC meeting

	I want to thank and acknowledge everyone at the membership committee (Montica, Isela, Akira, John) and Tracey, Betty, Jenna and Michael for helping me and making HPPC more accessible and inclusive
	Thanks for the feedback.
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